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The Learning Disability Partnership Group (LDPG) met on the 19 July 2017 at Sbectrwm in Fairwater.  The following is a summary of the meeting.

The LDPG welcomed Emma Mulinder to the meeting in her new role as Operational Manager for Learning Disabilities and Mental Health at City of Cardiff Council.

Integrated Care Fund
Eve Williams came to speak to the group about the new Integrated Autism Service which is funded by Welsh Government through one of the Integrated Care Fund.  The new service will be based in Penarth and cover Cardiff and the Vale. The service will be launched on the 27 September at County Hall in Cardiff.

There will be a single point of access to the Integrated Autism Service which will support diagnosis, pre-diagnosis and fill gaps post diagnosis.  They will link to the other services and signpost out.

Eve also gave an update on the Integrated Care Fund for Children with Complex Needs and adults with Learning Disabilities. The monies for 2017/18 have been reduced by Welsh Government, so what is being delivered has had to be reduced.  All of the services from last year have been funded except one, a service linked to transition between children and adult services which wasn’t doing what was needed has stopped whilst more is learnt about what is needed.

Learning Disability Implementation Group (LDIG)
Linda Woodley provided an update from the LDIG which implements all services and changes in Cardiff and the Vale, the LDPG feeds directly into the LDIG and receives information from them.  The LDIG has 3 areas of work at present:
1) Closer to home – this aims to bring people who are living out of county back home and to allow people to access day services that are close to home.
2) Integration – there is a lot of work to be done including on what integration is.  There will be listening events for service users, carers, families and staff later in 2017.  
3) Health Inequalities – experience of annual health checks, care bundle and pathways across health, especially primary care (GP’s) and secondary care (hospitals).

In advance of the listening events referred to above (point 2), the LDIG would like to hear views on the following questions:
a) What venues do you find accessible in Cardiff and the Vale of Glamorgan?
b) What time of day should we run the event?
c) What day of the week or weekend would be best?

Please provide any responses to these questions to sarah.c@c3sc.org.uk by the end of August.

Next meeting
The next meeting of the LDPG is on the 11 October 2017.  
Any items you would like including on the agenda need to be sent to sarah.c@c3sc.org.uk no later than the 13 September 2017.


